
 

 Scott A. Goorland 
 Principal Attorney  
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 700 Universe Boulevard 
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 (561) 304-5633 
 (561) 691-7135 (Facsimile) 
 scott.goorland@fpl.com 

 
November 25, 2015 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Carlotta S. Stauffer 
Office of Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
 
Re:  Docket No. 150234-EU – Joint Petition for Approval of Amendment to Territorial 

Agreement 
Florida Power & Light Company’s and Peace River Electric Cooperative’s Response 
to Staff’s First Data Request 

 
Dear Ms. Stauffer: 
 
       Florida Power & Light Company (“FPL”) and the Peace River Electric Cooperative 
(“PRECO”) hereby submits for electronic filing their responses to Questions 1 and 2 in Staff’s 
First Data Request dated November 10, 2015, relating to the above named docket.  
 
  If you have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
(561) 304-5633 or scott.goorland@fpl.com.  Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Scott A. Goorland 
 
Scott A. Goorland 
Senior Attorney 
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Florida Power & Light Company and PRECO provide the following responses to Staff’s First 
Data Request:  

 
1. The proposed amendment would realign the territorial agreement so that Phase 1 of a new 

development would lie entirely within PRECO territory. Do the parties anticipate future 
amendments as the development is built out beyond Phase 1?  

  
The parties are not aware of any future amendments to the territorial agreement that will 
be required as a result of the development of the Del Web subdivision.  

  
  

2. Do the parties believe the proposed amendment is in the public interest?  
   

Yes. As discussed in the parties’ joint petition, the proposed amendment will not cause a 
decrease in reliability of electrical service to the existing or future members of either 
utility, is likely to eliminate or prevent uneconomic duplication of facilities and will 
promote the Commission’s stated policy of encouraging territorial agreements between 
and among Florida’s electric utilities. 

 




